THE ANSON COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS convened for a recessed meeting on Tuesday, April 12, 2016 beginning at 6:00 P.M. at the Polkton Depot, Polkton, North Carolina.

Commissioners present: Anna Baucom, Chair

Bobby Sikes Dr. Jim Sims

Vancine Sturdivant Jarvis Woodburn

Staff members present: Megan Garner, County Manager

Bonnie M. Huntley, NCCCC Clerk to the Board

Rita James, IT/Interim Finance Officer

After a delicious meal by the Polkton Women's Club, on behalf of the South Piedmont Community College Board of Trustees, Chairman Woodburn welcomed everyone to the meeting. Chairman Woodburn thanked the Commissioners for their support of the college over the years. Chairman Woodburn then introduced Interim College President Dr. Jerry McGee.

Chairman Baucom called the recessed meeting to Order, noting the purpose was the annual meeting with South Piedmont Community College Board of Trustees. Chairman Baucom thanked The Trustees for the delicious meal and the fellowship.

Interim President Dr. McGee also voiced appreciation to the board for their support. Dr. McGee shared that he began his career with Richmond Community College in Rockingham and he was schooled in the history of South Piedmont Community College. Dr. McGee added that the board would hear from them early and often.

Chairman Baucom stated that she was looking forward to seeing more cars on the Polkton campus. Chairman Baucom stated that what the board puts into Economic Development will not sustain without Workforce Development.

Motion by Commissioner Sims, seconded by Commissioner Sturdivant, to recess until Monday, April 18th. Motion carried unanimously.

Respectfully submitted:

Bonnie M. Huntley, NCCCC Clerk to the Board

Meeting time: 1 hr. 45 min.